
 
 
March 28, 2024 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
We have an important update to share with you regarding Ave Maria Child Development Center and 
Preschool. Saint Francis has made the difficult decision to close both Ave Maria centers effective 
December 31, 2024. We share in your disappointment regarding this decision, but we are pleased to 
share that Bright Horizons will continue to be one of the high-quality preferred providers for Saint 
Francis families.  
 
We have identified Chapman Child Learning Center as a Bright Horizons center that would be happy to 
welcome both our Saint Francis and our community families. Saint Francis will provide transitional 
discounts for Saint Francis employee families currently enrolled at both Ave Maria centers. If you are 
interested in receiving additional information regarding enrollment in another Bright Horizons, please 
reach out to Kim Brown or Ashley Cox. 
 
As always, we will support the teachers and leadership team through this process over the coming 
weeks. They will have the full support of our Human Resources and Talent Acquisition teams. We are 
working to relocate all teachers to other Bright Horizons programs and our goal is to keep every teacher 
within the Bright Horizons family. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kim Brown           Ashley Cox               Cami Miller   
Center Director                         Regional Manager              Division Vice President 
Kim.brown2@brighthorizons.com     ashley.cox@brighthorizons.com     cami.miller@brighthorizons.com  
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